JUNIOR DIVISION INFORMATION

The following information outlines some common policies of the junior division.  Individual teachers may provide additional information pertinent to their classes.

Homework
Students in the Junior Division may be assigned homework on a regular basis, usually 4 or 5 nights per week.  This can vary at times, depending on course demands and type of assignments.  Some homework will be in the form of project work, with specific due dates, for which students will be able to budget their time accordingly.  On days when there is less assigned homework, students should spend time at home reading or reviewing material.

Organizers

Every student in the Junior Division has an organizer/planner, which is to be used on a regular basis for recording homework, upcoming due dates, and general notes.  The planner is also an effective communication tool between parents and teachers.  Your child’s teacher will review expectations for the use of the planner in September.  Parents should take the time to review a student’s planner on a regular basis and encourage their children to make effective use of the planners. 

Notebooks
All students have been instructed on methods for maintaining their notebooks in an organized, neat manner.  Students are expected to meet certain standards when doing work in their notebooks, including proper use of headings, dating all work, and printing or writing their responses neatly (to the best of their ability).  Students who do not meet these standards will have to redo their work.  Teachers will check their pupils' work in order to assure that they are meeting their potential, and parents should also periodically review their children's work with the same standards in mind.

Should you have any questions about these matters, please feel free to talk to your child's teacher.

Lunch Hour Procedures – Junior Students

· Students from grades 1 to 6 who eat lunch at school are not to leave school property during the lunch hour. 

· Students are expected to eat lunch in their designated lunchroom.

· For supervisory reasons, general notes allowing students to leave cannot be accommodated.

Students who go home for lunch should not return to school before 12:15 p.m. when supervisory staff are in the yard from the lunchrooms.  Once Junior School students have returned to the school from eating their lunch, they are not permitted to leave school property without written permission as outlined above.

